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HOUSING
Disabled Facilities Grants (DFGs)

A deputation from Cumbrian Local Authorities met with Lord MacKenzie, the Minister responsible for the above grants, in November last year, to put forward the case that LAs in Cumbria were not receiving a fair allocation of funding for DFGs, bearing in mind the amount of our own funding that we were having to put towards providing these Mandatory grants. 
It is becoming more and more unsustainable to continue to meet the rising demand for DFGs taking into account the changing demographics in Cumbria, and the continued rise in the number of elderly residents in the area.

It is therefore very pleasing to note that not only did a number of Cumbrian LAs receive an increase in their annual allocation for this year for DFGs, but each Cumbrian LA received an additional £118,000 to put towards DFG work, as part of the ongoing un-ringfenced pilot scheme that we are running. This will go some way to meeting the ongoing shortfall in annual allocations for this work, and will enable us to assist more people to stay and be cared for in their own homes.
The lobbying that we did last year has borne fruit, and has justified the work that we are doing, to raise the profile of the work that Cumbrian LAs have done to meet the ever increasing demand for this type of grant assistance.  

Low Harker Dene 

The Gypsy and Traveller site at Ghyll Bank has been completed and is in the process of being set up with residents moving onto the site. The site is now registered as Low Harker Dene. All pitches on the site have been allocated in line with the allocation policy.

Resource and Training Centre 
The tenders for this project are due to be returned in May 2010 with anticipated start on site in June 2010.

Carlisle and Eden Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership
The CDRP has finalised the partnership plan and refreshed its constitution. This plan will be added to the policy framework of the City Council in the new civic year.

Healthy City
Assistant Director Keith Gerrard (Community Engagement) will take on the Healthy City Coordinator role and lead in supporting a Healthy City Steering Group (HCSG). This new group will have PCT representation, its main aims are:

· To embed Health within all the Council’s processes. 
· Managing performance.
· Monitoring and developing the current Health Improvement Action Plan (HIAP).
Smoking Cessation
The Council received a direct request, on behalf of the Cumbria Strategic Partnership, to assist in achieving the LAA stretch target for Smoking Cessation.  Locally, this equates to an additional 350 x 4 week quitters by the end of March.  A range of publicity materials are available to assist partners. This led to participation in No smoking day in March encouraging staff to quit smoking.

Equality and Diversity
The completed draft assessment against the Equality Framework for Local Government will form the basis for a workshop for senior managers in May.  The purpose of this workshop is to explore the areas of development work required to enable us to reach the ‘Achieving’ level by autumn 2010.
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